State of Wisconsin DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES Waukesha Service Center 141 NW Barstow, Room 180 Waukesha, WI 53188

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



August 3, 2015

WIC-SC-2015-13-02938

Stuessy Farms Sam Stuessy 714 County Highway D Brooklyn, WI 53521

RE:

Wetland Delineation Report for an 11.25 acre project area located in the NE1/4 of the SW1/4 of Section 19, Township 5 North, Range 9 East, Town of Oregon, Dane County

Dear Mr. Stuessy:

We have received and reviewed the wetland delineation report prepared for the above mentioned site by Mach IV Engineering. This letter will serve as confirmation that the wetland boundaries as shown on the attached wetland delineation map are acceptable. These boundaries were confirmed based upon a site visit conducted on May 27, 2015. Any filling or grading within these areas will require DNR approvals. Our wetland confirmation is valid for five years unless altered site conditions warrant a new wetland delineation be conducted.

In order to comply with Chapter 23.321, State Statutes, please supply the department with an electronic file, in CAD or GIS format, of all wetland boundaries delineated within the project area. The electronic file should utilize a State Plane Projection, and be overlain onto recent aerial photography. If a different projection system is used, please indicate what system the data are projected to. Please send these data to Calvin Lawrence (608-266-0756, or calvin.lawrence@wisconsin.gov).

If you are planning development on the property, you are required to avoid take of endangered and threatened species, or obtain an incidental take authorization, to comply with the state's Endangered Species Law. To insure compliance with the law, you should submit an endangered resources review form (Form 1700-047), available at http://dnr.wi.gov/topic/ERReview/Review.html. The Endangered Resources Program will provide a review response letter identifying any endangered and threatened species and any conditions that must be followed to address potential incidental take.

In addition to contacting WDNR, be sure to contact your local zoning office and U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to determine if any local or federal permits may be required for your project.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (262) 574-2115 or email Neil.Molstad@wisconsin.gov.

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.



Sincerely,

Neil Molstad

Wetland Identification Specialist

CC:

Waukesha Office, Project Manager, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Roger Lane, Dane County Zoning Administrator

Ben LaCount, Mach IV Engineering

Wendy Peich, DNR Water Management Specialist

Kim McCutcheon, DNR Stormwater

Alex Devaux, Resource Engineering Associates, Inc. Robert Pofahl, Resource Engineering Associates, Inc.

Attachments:

General Site Location Map Wetland Delineation Map



